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has been established as long as capitalism, its political pro-
paganda will be as unobtrusive as it is in capitalist countries.
It seems that his prophecy is to be fulfilled, for the propaganda
in 1934 was much less obvious, approaching more nearly in its
subtlety that to be found in English education. It is worth while
examining the claim of Russians that there is just as much
propaganda in education in capitalist countries as in Bolshevist
Russia. Is it more propaganda to sing the " International " than
to sing " God Save the King " or " Rule, Britannia " ? If the
Russian child learns about Marx and Engels, Lenin and Stalin,
the English child learns about Pitt and Disraeli, Baldwin and
MacDonald, and similar capitalist leaders. It is true that the
English child is not considered fit for modern history till he is
much older, if at all; but he has the Press. Where the Soviet
child's arithmetic is concerned with the Five-Year Plan the
English child's is concerned with rent, interest, and profit. One
could continue citing parallels without number, but enough has
been said to show that every political system carries on propa-
ganda through education. The difference lies in the degree of
subtlety with which it is presented. Every Government tries so
to arrange the environment for its children that they shall grow
up loyal supporters of its system. It cannot be otherwise.
Intellectual Freedom. Political propaganda naturally leads us
to the very vital question of intellectual freedom. The unification
of the political aims, the vigorous and relentless pursuit of
Communism, limit the effective intellectual freedom of the Soviet
citizen. No one may organise against the existing system, though
everyone is free to think as he pleases. Mere thinking without any
resultant activity on the part of the thinker, or on the part of
those whom his thought influences, is of no consequence and as
such can be dismissed from discussion. The question is how much
freedom for discussion have Soviet students, professors, and
teachers. In this respect, too, a change is obvious. There is
considerably more freedom to listen to and discuss unorthodox
views. The invitation to Professor Laski to lecture to the
Institute of Soviet Law on " Representative Government " was

